
Many exciting things are hap-
pening in our church community 
starting in September. 
 
I'd like to highlight a couple: 
 
Sunday School (Godly Play) for 
small children will begin on Sun-
day, September 13, 2015 during 
the 10:15 a.m. Eucharist in Wil-
derness Cabin. I want to thank 
our dedicated leaders, Kit 
Snyder and Susan Courtney for 
being lead teachers. But I en-
courage other adults to come 
forward to learn and/or assist 
Godly Play on the Sundays 
which Kit or Susan will be 
away.  Please contact Kit or Su-
san by 
email snyderkit@hotmail.com or
summersac5@gmail.com. 
 
Also starting on Sunday, Sep-
tember 13th from 5 to 7 PM, the 
Youth Group will meet in Doug-
las Hall. Thereafter, the Youth 
Group will meet every 1st and 
3rd Sunday at 5 to 7 PM in St. 

Marks. Thank you to Robyn and 
Jimmy Mangham, Jennifer Francis, 
Stephanie Park, Mary Guajardo, 
Carolyn Frazee, Michael and Jen-
nifer Herrick, Clay and Katherine 
Sumner and Jan and Craig Stadler 
for assisting the Youth 
Group.  Please contact Robyn 
Mangham 
at Robynmangham@gmail.com for 
more information on Youth Group 
activities throughout 2015. 
 
Jesus And Me (JAM) for pre-teens 
and teenagers will begin on Sun-
day, September 27, 2015 during 
the 10:15 a.m. Eucharist in St. 
Marks. I want to thank Clay 
Sumner and Stephanie Park for 
their interest in providing a les-
son and discussion on the Gospel 
of the day to our pre-teens and 
teenagers every 2nd and 4th Sun-
day through Advent. 

 

………...continued………... 
Please contact Clay Sumner 
at claysumner@gmail.com or 
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A Note from Our Rector, continued 

Hike-a-palians is an informal group 

of parishioners and friends who  

enjoy hiking in our nature's  

Cathedral!  Contact Tom Marker if 

you’re interested in joining the fun!  

tbmarker@aol.com 

Hike at Silver Dollar Lake: Barb 

Houston, Tom Marker, Fr. Michael, 

Mychelle Mowry 

"You are not in the mountains, the mountains are in you" 

 - John Muir  

Stephanie Park at stephaniepark911@gmail.com. 
 
For all Inquirers, Stephanie Park and I will host a "Study of the Book of 
Common Prayer".  We will meet every Sunday from September 13th 
through November 29th from 9:15 to 10:00 a.m. in Stewart 
Lounge.  All are welcome. Please contact Father Mike at rector@church
-transfig.org or Stephanie Park at stephaniepark911@gmail.com. 
 
If you have an interest and want to start a new ministry or class or simply want to discuss 
something, please contact me. 
 
God's Peace.  

Michael+  

The first Sunday of every month is the 
children’s homily! 

 

If you are interested in Stephen Ministry, please contact Ginny Leitz at 303-674-4459  

tel:303-674-4459


Rector Hours—M-Th 1-5 

Office Hours: 

Monday    1-5 

Tuesday   10-5 

Wednesday   10-5 

Thursday   12-7 

cotransfig@gmail.com 
www.church-transfig.net 

www.colorado-weddings.org 

Rector - The Rev. Michael McManus 
303-674-4904  ext. 11 

Parish Administrator—Jerri Avery,  
303-674-4904  ext. 10 

Organist & Choir Director—Bob Coursen, 
303-674-4904 

EDSE Director—Janet Reznik,  
303-674-9253 

Building & Grounds Administrator— 
Ken Schmidt, 303-598-6128 
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EDSE and Summer Services 

Church of the Transfiguration Staff and Vestry  

T HE GOOD NEW S  

Senior Warden: Cort Langworthy 

Larry Kilborn, Ginny Leitz,  

Joe Kerper, David McDonald 

Property: Bill Houston & Jerry 

Shrimpton 

Treasurer—Derek Padgett 

Vestry Clerk—Holly Hall-Perry 

 

EDSE Office 303-674-9253  
Fax: 303-674-1793 

Billing Administrator 
Kris Cianciabilling@edse.org 
Billing questions: Tues/Thurs 
9:00 AM-3:00 PM 

Administrative Director 
Janet Reznikinfo@edse.org 
 

Office hours: Tues/Wed/Thu 
10:00 AM-2:00 PM or by appt. 

Services in the Meadow 

The 10:15 service will be held in the meadow on  

September 13th.   

There will be a parish luncheon for ALL parishioners at 11:30  

in Douglas Hall on these Sundays.   

Please invite friends and neighbors  

to join us! 

Join us for a class to learn more about our  

Book of Common Prayer!   

Sundays between services— 

September 13th through November 22nd. 

https://edse.shutterfly.com/
https://edse.shutterfly.com/


Mountain Song of Rest, Winfred Douglas 

MOUNTAIN SONG OF REST 

Dsichl nantitai Saa narai Bike hozhoni Tsoya shich ni la (Navajo Blessing) 

In the mountains there is rest:                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

There, where eagles free are flinging                                                                              

Storm-clouds far beneath their winging                                                                              

Let your heart be ever singing;                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

Where the eagles build their nest                                                                                           

You shall be at home with rest. 
 

In the mountains there is peace:                                                                                              

Where tall songful pines are growing                                                                            

Dark and cool, by brown brooks flowing                                                                               

Low beneath the white peaks’ glowing,                                                                            

Let your restless striving cease;                                                                                            

You will be at home with peace. 
 

In the mountains there is joy:                                                                                     

Strength, the towering mountains’ treasure,                                                      
Freedom, gladness, noblest pleasure,                                                                           

Wait you there in wondrous measure;                                                                              

Let no care your heart destroy,                                                                                         

You shall be at home with joy. 

 

In the mountains there is God:                                                                                       

Mightily his hills are standing                                                                                                    

Calling you, your soul commanding:                                                                                  

Let your life, in him expanding,                                                                                       

Find God’s mountain country broad;      

You shall be at home with God. 

                                                                       

The Midnight Mass:  Poems and Translations                                                                                                     

Winfred Douglas, 1933 

 

Anne Douglas is laid to rest.  This poem speaks not only of her final resting place, 
but of Canon Douglas and Anne’s spiritual devotion inspired by the mountains and 
community they both loved. 
Read at Anne’s Internment, Church of the Transfiguration, Evergreen, Colorado,  
August 9, 2015 



The Transfiguration Book Club 

Our next meeting is Monday, September 28, 2015 at 

6:00 p.m., in the church.   

We will read short stories and poems by Wendell Berry.    

“Fly Away Breath”, “Down in the Valley Where the Green Grass Grows”,  
“Burley Coulter’s Fortunate Fall”, “A Burden”, “A Desirable Woman” Pages 15-68, 
“Not a Tear”, “The Dark Country” Pages 113-132, “At Home” Pages 188-204 
 

All are invited to join in on this fun and interesting 

group—ladies AND gentlemen!  

Even if you have never come to any of the meetings before, please 

come…..and bring friends!  You can come even if you haven’t read the 

book, too! Please bring a snack and drink to share. 

If you have question or concerns, email:  

Shelley Black—Shelley_Black@att.biz  

Kit Snyder—snyderkit@hotmail.com 

 

 
   

Jesus and Me (JAM) 

A group for ages 11-13/middle school 

2nd and 4th Sundays at 10:15 
beginning on September 27 

 

Volunteer teachers needed!   
Please contact Stephanie Park 
(stephaniepark911@gmail.com) to volunteer for 1 or more Sundays 
throughout the year— 
no permanent commitment required!!!   
Fr. Michael will review the Gospel lesson with you prior to your  
chosen Sunday, and there will always be another adult with you to 
help teach!!  JAM sessions will only be about 30 minutes and then 
you can all return to church for communion! 



EChO Stone Soup   

Vegetable Soup 

INGREDIENTS 

15 oz cannellini beans, drain + rinse 

2 TBS olive oil 

1 c onion, diced 

1/2 cup carrots, diced 

1/2 cup celery, diced 

1.5 cup zucchini, peeled + diced 

2 garlic cloves, minced 

1 TBS fresh thyme, chopped 

2 tsp fresh sage, chopped 

1 tsp kosher salt 

1/4 tsp fresh ground black pepper 

32 oz chicken broth 

2.5 oz rough chopped baby spinach 

14.5 oz fire roasted, diced, tomatoes 

 

DIRECTIONS 

In a bowl mash half the beans with a masher and set aside. 

Heat oil in a large soup pot {I use a large Le Creuset dutch oven} over med high heat.  Add  

onion, carrots, celery, zucchini, garlic, thyme, sage, salt and pepper and cook for about 10 

minutes until vegetables are soft.  Add broth and tomatoes with their juice and bring to a boil. 

 Add the mashed beans and whole beans and spinach and let simmer for 35-45 minutes over 

low heat.  I topped the soup with little Parmesan + thyme toasted baguette slices that I put  

under the broiler for a couple minutes. 

 

MULTIPLY BY 8 FOR ECHO RECIPE 

 

Please contact Sara Gadeken, sgadeken@aol.com  

or Georgine McCarthy, gmccarthy0982@comcast.net  

 to help out with the soup making—the 3rd Sunday of each month at 9:00 am! 

Need a Notary Public?  Stephanie Park is one!   

stephaniepark911@gmail.com or 303-564-0210 



Yum—Pies and a Party  

Tickets for the Pie Fest on September 19th from 4 pm to 7 pm will 
be on sale after both services. The cost is $10 for adults and $5 
for children 5 through 11 if purchased beforehand, or $12 and 
$7 if purchased at the door. All proceeds will go to completing 

the St. Raphael remodel. 
    We will serve all-you-can-eat small pie samples, and we will 

also sell whole pies.  Home-made ice cream will be available for 
an additional cost. In addition we will have a Patty-Pan table 
where for $5, children under 10 can make their own small pies  

under the supervision of Jeni Warnken and her grandson Steven 
Zoeller, famous pie makers. These small pies can be baked at the 

church or taken to be baked at home. 
    We need pie makers and ice cream makers as well people to help serve and clean up.  

Please consult the sign-up sheet at the back of the church to see how you can help. We need all 
kinds of pie, cold as well as warm, and if you have a baking specialty such as cheesecake or 

cake or scones or muffins, those will be welcome as well.  
Early Bird Tickets can be purchased after each service on September 6th and September 



On September 12, at 9 am, the ECW will sponsor a walking tour of the historic buildings on our church campus. Everyone is 

invited, not just ECW members, and car transportation will be available for those who need it. We will begin at St, Raphael's, 

where we will see the marvelous restorations there and also what is left to do. We will then see the chapel next door with its 

lovely carved figures. Those who are up to it will then climb the stone steps to the Julia cabin that once was the Evergreen 

library, and go down the road past the rental cabins. Brochures will be handed out that describe the history of each building. 

We will tour St. Marks and see some of the beautiful treasures from the past that are hung there.  We have a most unusual church, with its 

many acres and twenty some buildings, and this is our chance to see them. We will not, of course, be able to enter the buildings in which  

people live, but we can learn about their history. Please join us.  

Episcopal Church Women, Episcopal Relief & Development 

 



Youth Retreat 

Quest is a weekend diocesan youth retreat geared to-
ward teens, grades 6-12. The aim of the weekend is to 
help our young people grow deeper in their relationship 
with God. Quest  
incorporates general sessions with entertaining and 
powerful speakers, small group time, an  
engaging band, and plenty of community building activi-
ties to help foster spiritual growth throughout the week-
end. 

No two Quest events are the same. The design team, 
composed of adults and students from congregations 
around the state, works hard to develop a theme that is 
both pertinent to the lives of youth, and the life of an 
Episcopalian.  
Participants are encouraged to explore, ask questions, 
and dive into each theme in hopes that it will help them 

grow individually in their faith and corporately as a member within the church. 

  

This Fall's Quest will revolve around the theme of Quenched. We will examine the ways 
our souls can become dry, learn to recognize the living water that is offered to us through Je-
sus, and in turn, quench our souls, and help quench the souls of those around us. 

 

The BAND:  

Full Armor Band from New York. We just can't get enough of these guys!  
Check out their sound at http://www.fullarmorband.com/ 

The SPEAKERS: 

We are excited to invite Jeff Eddings and Jim Walker back. Their biblical dramas are second to 
none!   

  

Registration deadline is Sept. 30. 

 

Please contact Stephanie Park for more information at  
stephaniepark911@gmail.com 

 

Lectio Divina  
Please plan to join us on the first Saturday of the 

month at 9:00 am in the church. 

http://www.fullarmorband.com/


Prayer Shawl Ministry 
The Prayer Shawl Ministry meets the first Wednesday of each month at 1 pm in 

Stewart Lounge. For more information, please contact  

Liz Jones at 303/679-1301 or  

Georgine McCarthy at 303/670-0887.  

tel:303%2F679-1301
tel:303%2F670-0887


Church of the Transfiguration – Youth Group Calendar:  

September through December 2015 

For further information contact: Jennifer Francis – queenbead72@yahoo or  

Robyn Mangham – robynmangham@gmail.com 
 

PROJECTS AND EVENTS:  “Pie Social”, coat collection, Haunted House, Advent 

wreaths,  

Christmas Companions at Rocky Mountain Village, JAM (Jesus and Me) - on-going at 

10:15 Sunday service  

 

SEPTEMBER 

9/9    YAC Committee meeting - St. Raphael’s 6:00 PM 

9/12   Wings Over the Rockies field trip (Air and Space Museum)  

   with Bill Houston at 8:45 AM  

9/13   Youth Group 5:00-7:00 PM—St. Mark’s 

9/27  JAM begins at 10:15  

 

OCTOBER 

10/4    Youth Group 5:00-7:00 PM—St. Mark’s 

10/10 YAC  Committee Meeting - St. Raphael’s 6:00 

10/23-25  Diocesan Quest Youth Retreat in Buena Vista             

 

NOVEMBER 

11/1    Youth Group 5:00-7:00 PM—St. Mark’s  

 - work on Advent Wreaths 

11/11   YAC Committee Meeting – St. Raphael’s 6:00 PM 

11/15   Youth Group 5:00-7:00 PM in Douglas Hall 

  Final assembly of Advent Wreaths; delivery on 11/22  

 

DECEMBER 

12/2    YAC Committee Meeting – St. Raphael’s 6:00 PM 

12/13  Youth Group Meeting – Christmas Companions at Rocky Mountain Village 

  

  (ttba-tentative) 

 

 

*  ttba: time to be announced 

mailto:robynmangham@gmail.com


The Stewardship Corner, Ted Terry, Stewardship Board Chair 

Welcome to the first edition of a regular feature of The Good News.  Each month, a member of the  
Stewardship Board will write an article about Stewardship.  Why every month?  Who is on the Stewardship 
Board?  Why is there a whole “Board”, anyway?  Good questions:  that’s why I asked them. 
 

The Board is made up of people responsible for leading the various areas of stewardship at Transfiguration.  
Other members of the parish are part of the subcommittees, and the subcommittees welcome volunteers. 
 

The leaders and their respective responsibilities are: 
 

Mary Haave:  Stewardship of Estate is focused on all areas of stewardship in preparation for our eventual 
departure from this earth.  This includes leading the Bell Tower Legacy Society (for estate gifts and  
memorials), but also focuses on helping parishioners prepare for their own death with the goal of making it 
as easy as possible for our loved ones. 
 

Michael Herrick:  Stewardship of Environment has responsibility for ensuring we as a community are 
thoughtful about how we are using the resources God has given us.  This includes developing programs to 
make it easier for us as a community to be responsible environmental stewards.    
 

Jean LaFond & Mychelle Mowry:  Stewardship of Treasure coordinates the annual pledge campaign in 
the Fall and communications regarding the importance of giving financially (and in other ways) as a way of 
giving back to God, not just as a way for the parish to balance its budget. 
 

David Beard:  Stewardship of Time & Talent is responsible for encouraging participation in our parish life 
and for matching ministries of interest to individuals and current and potential church programs and  
activities.     
 
Additionally, Fr. Mike and I are on the board. 
 

The Board believes that Stewardship is a constant in our lives.  Every waking minute of every day we are 
making decisions regarding stewardship.  From the large actions of how we donate of our time and our  
money, to the smaller decisions of how we are spending our time and money on everyday things.  We be-
lieve that thinking of stewardship in terms of how we make decisions with regard to our assets (time is an 
asset,  
possibly the most scarce for the people in our community) is a constant process and deserves continued  
discussion to spur the thoughtful ness required to match one’s values with one’s actions.  We believe  
stewardship should be an element of the thought process of what one does with time and money. 
 

Beginning this month, you will begin to see stewardship activities for the 2015-16 program year.   We will 
highlight Time & Talent in September and the ministries the parish currently has.  In October, pledging  
season will begin.  In early 2016, we will focus on Stewardship of Estate.  Stewardship of Environment will 
implement new programs throughout the year.  During the program year, the stewardship message will  
focus on what the board believes is where we are as a faith community as we enter the second year with Fr. 
Michael as a full-time rector.  This message will be based around the “Three Rs”: 
 

Rebirth: as dormant programs are reborn. 
Renewal:  as existing programs are reenergized. 
Responsibility:  as everyone takes a role in making Transfiguration a vital parish that supports each other 
and the community. 
 

We are excited about helping make stewardship a value that is in all of our hearts and on all of our minds  
every day, not just pledging day. 
 
 
 
 



S E PT EM BE R 20 15  

Morning Prayer Service 

sponsored by the Daughters of the 
King and in fellowship with EDSE 
will be offered again at a time to be 
determined in the church. The 
Daughters and Friends of the Epis-
copal Day School extend an invita-
tion to all to attend this  
wonderful service. Please feel free 
to walk the Labyrinth after. 

Anointing and Healing Prayers  
Anointing and healing prayers are 
offered by Father Michael and the 
Daughters of the King during the 
10:15 service on the last Sunday of 
each month.  All are welcome to 
come to the front of the church after 
communion for this special offering. 
This month the prayers will be on 
September 27th. 
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Announcements 

Prayers 

Evening Prayer Service 

also sponsored by the Daughters of 
the King is offered on the second 
and fourth Mondays of each month 
at 5:30 pm in the Chapel of St. 
Mary and St. Joseph. The next 
Evening Prayer services will be  
September 14th and 28th. 

ACOLYTES NEEDED! If you are interested 

in becoming an acolyte, please contact 

Holly Hall-Perry:  

hollyhall.perry@gmail.com for  

scheduling and  

Isobel Tutchton: sarahtutch@comcast.net  

and Father Michael:  

rector@church-transfig.net  

for training!  

Men’s Fellowship Breakfast 

Wednesdays  8 am  

Lakeshore Cafe 



Celebrate!!! 

September Birthdays 
 

Ted Terry                                 9/2 

 

Elaine Ondik                          9/8     

 

Chris Blakeslee                      9/9            

 

Stephanie Park                     9/11     

 

Willis Bennett                       9/17       

 

Anne Meier                           9/17 

 

Randy Reznik                        9/22 

 

Kristy Morrison                    9/23 

 

Eric Park      9/25 

 

Valerie Malone                     9/29 

September 
Anniversaries 

 
Walter & Jean Hane                  

September 1 

 

Jeff & Georgine 
McCarthy           

September 5 

 

Don & Kit Snyder                   
September 11 

 

Jean Lafond &  
Mychelle Mowrey     

September 13 

 

Ed & Pat Work                      
September 17 
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY 
WEDNES-

DAY 
THURS-

DAY 
FRIDAY 

SATUR-
DAY 

  1 

9-3 EDSE   

5:30 Vestry 

2 9-3 EDSE   

7 Choir 

7:30 pm AA 

3  9-3 EDSE   

5:30 Stadler 
Fundraiser 

4 

9-3 EDSE   

5 

8 am AA 

9 Lectio Divina 

6 

8 am Holy  
Eucharist 

 10:15 am Holy  
Eucharist and  
Children’s Sermon  

 

7 

Office Closed 

8 

9-3 EDSE  

6 Property  
Committee 

7 EChO Board 
Meeting 

9 

9-3 EDSE   

6 YAC 

7:30 pm AA 

10 

9-3 EDSE   

7 Choir 

 

 

11 

9-3 EDSE  

2 Wedding  
Rehearsal 

12 

8 am AA 

9 ECW 

10 Youth Group  

11 Wedding 

4 Stephanie’s 
BDay Party 

13 8 Holy Eucharist 

9:15 Inquirer’s  

10:15 Holy   
Eucharist and  
Sunday School  

11:30 Church  
Cookout 

5 Youth Group  

14 

 9-3 EDSE   

5:30 Evening 
Prayer 

 

15 

9-3 EDSE   

5:30 Friendship 
Bridge 

16 

9-3 EDSE   

7:30 pm AA 

 

17 

9-3 EDSE   

9:30 Morning 
Prayer 

7 Choir 

 

 

18 

 9-3 EDSE  

 

 

19 

8 am AA 

 

20 

8 Holy Eucharist 

9:15 Inquirer’s  

10:15 Holy   
Eucharist and  
Sunday School 

21 

9-3 EDSE   

6:30 Evergreen 
Peace in  
Labyrinth 

 

22 

9-3 EDSE   

 

23 

9-3 EDSE   

7:30 pm AA 

 

 

24 

9-3 EDSE   

7 Choir 

25 

9-3 EDSE  

 

26 
8 am AA 

 

27 8 Holy Eucharist 

10:15 Holy   
Eucharist  with  
Healing Prayers  and 
Sunday School  

9:15 Inquirer’s  

10:15 JAM 
5 Youth Group  

28 

9-3 EDSE  

5:30 Evening 
Prayer 

6 Book Club 

 

 

29 

9-3 EDSE   

30 

9-3 EDSE   

7:30 pm AA 

27 

9-3 EDSE   

7 Choir 

28 

9-3 EDSE  

29 

8 am AA 

 Meadow 

St. Mark’s 

Chapel 

Stewart  

Lounge 

Church 

Douglas Hall 

St. Raphael’s 

Wilderness 
Cabin 

  

September  2015 



27640 Highway 74 
P.O. Box 1630  

Evergreen, Colorado 80439 

THE CHURCH OF  THE 

TRANSFIGURATION  

Please contact Stephanie Park with 
ideas, suggestions and monthly re-
ports for the newsletter.  Monthly 

reports to be submitted no later 
than the 22nd of each month. 

stephaniepark911@gmail.com 

303-564-0210 

Newsletter Submissions 

303-674-4904 

We’re on the Web! 

www.church-transfig.net 

Have something to add to the newsletter?!?!  
Please contact Stephanie Park. 

(see contact information to the left). 

Upcoming ideas for pages: recipe exchange, 

community coupons, trivia and games. 

ALL IDEAS WELCOME AND  

ENCOURAGED!!! 


